Be a part of something special!  Join us at
Camp Pioneer
Leesburg Camp Life Enrichment Center

4991 Picciola Rd.,  Fruitland Park, Florida  34731

(1-866-862-2677  #2)
2018 Buddy Invitation
Sunday Evening, July 8 through Saturday Morning, July 14
Note: Buddies should arrive by 6:00 p.m. on Sunday, July 8 for fellowship and orientation.

Campers will arrive after noon on Monday, July 9. 

We ask that the campers be picked on Saturday, July 14, at 9:30 a.m. 

                   








             February 2018
Dear Friends and Colleagues,

The time has come once again to be thinking of our summer mission to bless some very special people. Enclosed please find an application to be a buddy at Camp Pioneer 2018.  Bless you for considering being a part of this very special and meaningful ministry!  As a “Buddy”, you will be assigned one or two of our special mentally challenged campers.  Your job for the week is to be with them and help the campers have a wonderful week experience. Of course, we won’t abandon you in this mission!  You and your campers will be part of a family group and will receive plenty of support and backup from staff members.  What we need most is a willing spirit, a loving heart, and a commitment to be with your campers in the planned programs, activities, and worship during the week. 
Pass the word and invite others you think would be good buddies.  The more we get, the greater number of campers we can have come, and the better buddy/camper ratio we can have.  We can also use an assistant to our camp nurse, as well as some “runners” and assistants to help set up for activities, programs, snacks, etc.  Note: for everyone’s protection, we do a background check on all buddies, workers, and staff – even me!  

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me.  Our Board has put together a “Buddy Handbook” giving a more complete overview of the blessings and responsibilities of  buddies which we will be sent out to those who return a completed buddy application.  This will help us all get “oriented” and know more of what to expect as we share this special week of camp with these special campers!  (Especially helpful for our first-time buddies!)
Please return your application or notice of unavailability as soon as possible.  Campers can’t be accepted until we know we have buddies for them.  
For many of our campers, this is one of their most special weeks of the year.  Your quick response will ensure that a camper will not be turned away from camp or put on hold because we didn’t have someone to put them with.  You should send completed forms to the Life Enrichment Center address on the application.  (Life Enrichment Center, attn. Camp Pioneer, 4991 Picciola Rd., Fruitland Park, Florida  34731).  1-866-UMCAMPS  #2  (1-866-862-2677  #2).
Kathy (my beautiful and talented wife) will be working on the family Bible studies and programs this year.  If any of you have any more thoughts or insights, please don’t hesitate to share them! (850) 997-2110 (home).  Our plans are for everything to be self-contained, easy for buddies, and fun! 

We will be staying in the motel-like rooms of the Life Enrichment Center at Leesburg, so you will not have to bring bedding or towels (except maybe a pool towel).  There are, however, some things you can bring if the spirit moves you! An important part of the week involves crafts and intra personal interaction.  In previous years, we have asked buddies to bring a craft to share as a way to help reduce some of our costs and provide interaction with our campers.  We would like to invite you to do this again this year.  For those who are not “crafty”, there are other ways of contributing that will help us out as well.  There is cooking, outdoor games, and more.  Another way to contribute is to help sponsor some of our snack times, the cost of one of our cooking crafts, or help sponsor some of the costs of bowling ($10 a camper).  Our biggest need, however, is you!!  Everything else is just icing on the cake!
Other ways you can help make the Camp Pioneer experience even more special:
1) Invite your church or a group you are part of to come for part of a day and help out at camp.  Our day volunteers are a real blessing to both the campers and the buddies!  They can bring a craft to share or help out with some of the many crafts and activities we have.  Individuals also welcome! (Let us know ahead of time if possible so we can make the appropriate plans to use them!)
2) Invite your church or one of your groups or clubs to sponsor or partially sponsor the cost of your being at camp for the week.  We do not charge buddies anything – we figure their time and heart is the greatest blessing.  The cost has to be covered by the camping fees charged the campers.  Not all campers can afford this, so we look for scholarships or ways to supplement the room, board, and program costs per buddy that we have.  Any donation of any size would help.  A number of people are talking with the Missions Task Force at their churches.  (I look at it as the worst they can say is “no”, and we are no worse off.  But if they say yes, we are blessed even more!)  Checks can be made payable to “FAC Treasurer” and earmarked “Camp Pioneer” and brought with you or mailed to the Life Enrichment Center address.  Again, any donation of any size would be a blessing. 
3) Remember, everything is good at Camp Pioneer!  Come expecting to have a good time, realizing that God is using you to make a difference in the lives of some very special people.
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I look forward to sharing a wonderful time at Camp Pioneer with you!  Feel free to contact me with any questions. (John Hicks, jandkhicks@aol.com, Church (850) 997-5545; Home (850) 997-2110, Cell (850) 321-0126.)
                                                                         Be blessed!
                                                                                2018 Camp Director             
